TRADE UNIONS CO-ORDINATING COMMITTEE

FOR LOCALLY ENGAGED CIVILIANS

OEKDY-SEK

            TURK-SEN





Mr P Mallion
Deputy Command Secretary 

SBAA & BFC Headquarters,
C Block, Episkopi,
British Forces Post Office 53

16.11.2017

Dear Phil,

Thank you for your letter regarding the actions unanimously decided by all DFRMO Fire Fighter Employees under the directions of their Union. 

First of all before answering on your letter I would like to welcome you in Cyprus which has changed a lot from your latest working experience, hoping that you will restore the good relationship we used to have and respect the agreements together we have reached and accepted / implemented and are part of the terms and conditions of the LEC.

In your letter you state that the new policy of WTR was a result of consultation and that the TU’s were given the opportunity to discuss in order to seek mutual agreement to the proposed regulation. I will repeat myself once more that any change to the existing agreed CER’s that affect terms and condition of employment , and WTR is one of this terms and conditions ,any change to that Union agreement is needed as stated in the mediation letter by the Ministry of Labour back in 2013 when your office applied for mediation when they wished to change/ modernize the CER’s. We therefore propose for the benefit of both sites to honor the agreed collective agreements / CER’s.

The 10 working days for shift workers expires on the 20th of November and if goodwill is shown there is always enough time to find acceptable solutions.
Any threat to DFRMO LEC personnel with disciplinary actions which could result in the withdrawal of security passes I consider it unprofessional attitude and if that is what you’re after then all of the TU members are ready to surrender their passes as from this instance if this would make things easier for the management.
With regards to the DFRMO privatization process there is an agreement in the CER’s and a letter by CS back in 2006 stating how this project will be implemented. Any other tactic that has been followed before your arrival will not be accepted because my aim is the safeguarding of the Fire Fighters and their families. 

Because the management has a tendency of cherry picking I remind you that CERs (Chapter 11, section 8.3) on this topic is not exactly as you quote in your letter but as follows:
Trades Union Agreements

BFC will continue to apply the ‘Code of Practice for Transfer in British Forces Cyprus’.  In addition to this code the following agreements reached with the LEC Trades Unions apply:

· BFC will insert a clause into each contract to ensure that the Contractor agrees during the contract to preserve the existing Terms and Conditions of Service and Collective Agreements for LEC employees unless they are varied by agreement between the Contractor and the Trades Unions.  MOD will guarantee that the Contractor complies with this agreement for the duration of the contract to the extent of the employment terms and conditions of service and any collective agreements in place at the point of transfer.

· BFC will offer transferred staff the opportunity to elect to take an advance payment of their full accrued provident fund/ gratuity benefits at the time of transfer, providing that they meet the minimum qualifying periods of their respective schemes.

· All LEC staff in-scope to transfer to Contractors will be offered the opportunity to state a preference to be redeployed within the bases if this were possible, or to elect to be considered for voluntary redundancy as opposed to transferring to the contractor.
COSBAA unfortunately on the specific letter actually assured all the LEC’s, despite that they have not seen it, that any change to CER’s/GOs does not require union agreement in contradiction with the mediation proposal by the Ministry of Labour back in 2013, thus making  the process of consultation fake, as in the end they proceed with changes no matter what the collective agreements/CER’s and use the presence of the Union’s  as an excuse. To support what I say it would be better for you to forward the letter you are referring to the Fire Fighters with all paragraphs included and not only the one paragraph you have mentioned.

Hoping that the HR team will reconsider its approach towards Collective Agreements imposing predetermined decisions (pay cuts, unilateral alteration of CERs etc) and will seriously engaged with the TUs to find viable solutions to all problems for the benefit of both sides.
Your sincerely,

Christos Tziapouras 

Chairman of TU’s Co-ordinating Committee
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